Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Nursing has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Lainey M. Orban, RN, on March 19, 2025. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 

The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 51, No. 102, of the May 27, 2025, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner, a registered nurse, seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board asking whether a registered nurse may lawfully perform the following aesthetic procedures under the direct or indirect supervision of either a licensed physician (MD/DO) or an advanced practice registered nurse (APRN): facials, chemical peels, microneedling, microdermabrasion, or dermaplaning. The Board reviewed the Petition for Declaratory Statement at its duly noticed public meeting held in Kissimmee, Florida on August 7, 2025. The Board’s Order was filed on September 17, 2025. The Board found that under the specific facts of the petition, it is within the scope of petitioner’s specific and particular education, training, and experience and that she can be delegated the task of performing facials, chemical peels, microneedling, microdermabrasion, and dermaplaning as long as the procedure are performed under the direct supervision of a licensed physician (MD/DO). 

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Jennifer Baxley, Deputy Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov, or by telephone at (850)245-4125.
